

TOWN OF BROOKLYN

P.O. Box 356 - Route 6 and 169 BROOKLYN, CONNECTICUT 06234 OFFICE OF SELECTMEN TELEPHONE: 860-779-3411

TOWN CLERK TELEPHONE: 860-779-5032

ASSESSOR TELEPHONE: 860-774-5611

TAX COLLECTOR TELEPHONE: 860-774-4072

TOWN OF BROOKLYN RESOURCE RECOVERY COMMISSION

Regular Meeting Minutes Wednesday, October 10, 2012 7:00 p.m. Brooklyn Town Hall 4 Wolf Den Road



1. Roll Call: Mike Barry, Peter Menounos, Bob Benson and Tom Pallone.

Absent: Roger Pellerin, Randy Brumbaugh and Bob Lee with notice.

Also Present: Chris Atsales, Landfill Attendant and Audrey Cross-Lussier, Recording Secretary.

2. Approval of Regular Meeting Minutes, September 12, 2012:

A motion was made by Bob Benson to approve the regular meeting minutes of September 12, 2012. Peter Menounos seconded the motion. No discussion held. All in favor. The motion passes unanimously.

- 3. New Business:
- a. Discussion of Hazardous Waste Day October 27, 2012:

Chairman Barry discussed the Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day and Town Garage Open House for Brooklyn Residents. The date is October 27, 2012, 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. rain or shine. Chairman Barry stated the company hired is MXI Environmental Services, LLC, Abingdon, VA. They bring their own chemists, trailers and tents. Chairman Barry got \$400 deduction on the fee as the Town will be supplying their own forklift. Proof of residency will be required as this event is only for Brooklyn Residents. Chairman Barry is asking for Commission members to help out as volunteers if they are available to do so. Chairman Barry has received good reviews of MXI Environmental Services.

Chairman Barry asked the Commission if a sign should be made for advertisement. Discussion held. Commission members suggested that the following advertisement would be sufficient: Turnpike Buyer, flyers in the Town Hall, on the Town website, and a sign at the Transfer Station.



TOWN OF BROOKLYN

P.O. Box 356 - Route 6 and 169 **BROOKLYN, CONNECTICUT 06234**

OFFICE OF SELECTMEN TELEPHONE: 860-779-3411

TOWN CLERK TELEPHONE: 860-779-5032

ASSESSOR TELEPHONE: 860-774-5611

TAX COLLECTOR TELEPHONE: 860-774-4072

TOWN OF BROOKLYN RESOURCE RECOVERY COMMISSION

Regular Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, September 10, 2012
7:00 p.m.
Brooklyn Town Hall
4 Wolf Den Road

1. Roll Call: Mike Barry, Peter Menounos, Bob Benson and Tom Pallone. Regular Meeting Minutes

Genra a. Mainville

Absent: Roger Pellerin, Randy Brumbaugh and Bob Lee with notice.

Also Present: Chris Atsales, Landfill Attendant and Audrey Cross-Lussier, Recording Secretary.

2. Approval of Regular Meeting Minutes, September 12, 2012:

A motion was made by Bob Benson to approve the regular meeting minutes of September 12, 2012. Peter Menounos seconded the motion. No discussion held. All in favor. The motion passes unanimously.

- 3. New Business:
- a. Discussion of Hazardous Waste Day October 27, 2012:

Chairman Barry discussed the Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day and Town Garage Open House for Brooklyn Residents. The date is October 27, 2012, 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. rain or shine. Chairman Barry stated the company hired is MXI Environmental Services, LLC, Abingdon, VA. They bring their own chemists, trailers and tents. Chairman Barry got \$400 deduction on the fee as the Town will be supplying their own forklift. Proof of residency will be required as this event is only for Brooklyn Residents. Chairman Barry is asking for Commission members to help out as volunteers if they are available to do so. Chairman Barry has received good reviews of MXI Environmental Services.

Chairman Barry asked the Commission if a sign should be made for advertisement. Discussion held. Commission members suggested that the following advertisement would be sufficient: Turnpike Buyer, flyers in the Town Hall, on the Town website, and a sign at the Transfer Station.

Commission Members discussed whether or not police security will be necessary for the Hazardous Waste Day.

Chris Atsales, Landfill Attendant reported that this past week they brought in \$2,385. Mr. Atsales is very happy with Casella Waste Management and feels they are very efficient.

Chairman Barry reported that there is about one pod per month of electronic waste being hauled away.

Chairman Barry reported on the monitoring of the security cameras which have been installed at the Transfer Station.

- 4. Public Commentary: None.
- 5. Adjourn: A motion was made by Mike Barry to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 p.m. Peter Menounous seconded the motion. No discussion held. All in favor. The motion passes unanimously.

Audrey Cross-Lussier Recording Secretary